
 
 

HUMAN GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
 

Attendees on Feb. 4, 2019:  
Scott Wheeler, BOE Chairman of 
Committee 
Pyper Scullen, BE Student 

 
Connie Peterson, K-5 Educator 
Angie Schatz, Parent/Employee  
Silvia Pasquini, Parent/Resident

 
Bushra Zaibak, Parent/Resident 
Simon Attenberger, BE Student 
Shaykh Noman Hussain, Clergy 

Tanya Fredrich, Dir. of Student Services 
 

Not in Attendance Feb. 4, 2019: 
Kristin Olson, Principal Mina Khorshidi, M.D./Clergy Sharon Heilman, Parent/Resident 
Marie Onwubuariri, EMin/Parent                               Todd Eisenberg, M.D. Amil LaPoint, Parent/Resident 
Peter Wellsmith. Parent Beth Horneffer, M.D./Parent  
Kelly Bayliss, Parent Megan Peterson, 6-8 Educator 
Hannah Sternberg, BC Student Jack Phillips, BC Student  

 
 

AGENDA ITEMS DISCUSSION AND DECISIONS 
Introductions Scott called to order 5:36pm. Committee members introduced themselves  
Review purpose of 
committee 

To review the HG&D curriculum and to make a recommendation to the school board. 

Discussion The committee reviewed the timeline for the committee’s process, what has been completed and what 
remains for the rest of their work.  The next step is to gather input on the lessons and materials that 
district staff developed and gathered to fit with the Board of Education approved outcomes.  Along with 
the Advisory Committee reviewing the Ubd’s, there will be 2 community sessions to gather input on 
February 7, 2019.  
 
Tanya and Scott thanked the team  involved in researching materials and developing the lessons.  The 
decision to collect input electronically was made to ensure transparency, allow for 24/7 access and to 
ensure the information it can’t get lost or not returned.  
 
It was explained that a parent notification letter which includes a list of topics, how to view materials and 
how to opt out will be distributed and available multiple ways.   The letter will include links to the UbD, 
curriculum, lessons and resources.  It was noted that per state law, families cannot opt out of the 
Personal Safety strand.  

 



Those in attendance took some time to get acclimated to this review process. Group was encouraged to 
review all lessons if possible.  AC thanked those that developed the access to the lessons and materials.  
 
Time allowed for any final questions.  Question was asked if Health will be taken in 9th or 10th grade. 
AC would like it to be encouraged for kids to take it in 9th grade.  The communication on this change is 
to come.  

Consensus Committee members will try to review documents and provide feedback by February 12, 2019. 
Adjournment Scott Wheeler adjourned the meeting at ​6:20pm 

 

 


